Fortran Specialist Group Web Editor's Report 2023-2024

Mostly only minimal changes to the website were made this year, for example small corrections to pages, news items and the announcement for the 2023 AGM and meeting.

The resources page was updated to provide links to what is now historical information related to Fortran that can be found from pages archived by the <u>Internet Archive</u>. Extra references were added (for example to reference comp.lang.fortran and Fortran Discourse).

There was an issue during the year where a PHP update broke most new-style pages of the website. Although the BCS take no responsibility for maintenance of sites such as ours it was annoying that there had been no communication about this update. Fortunately the fix was simple as it related to use of a deprecated feature only used in one file.

As noted last year we should have a plan for maintaining access to the archive we have should we not continue with the existing website.

Harvey Richardson
Web editor, Fortran Specialist Group
7th October 2024